LPC Technology Committee

Meeting Minutes for October 25, 2004

Chair:  Eric Golanty

Submitted by:  Erlinda Dearborn

Present:  Carolyn Baranouskas, Peggy Carter, Richard Dry, Rachel Enz, Greg Johns, Ralph Kindred, Karen Kit, Bob Kratochvil, Brian Owyoung, Elizabeth Noyes, Lucy Sponsler, Anthony Tu’iono, Heidi Ulrech, Scott Vigallon,

1. MAC Support.  Ralph Kindred

MAC-using faculty have requested information on the District/LPC upgrade and support policy for MACs.  Due to the Apple monopoly, MACs have the costliest hardware and software.  The District’s position is to use technology efficiently.  Faculty must go beyond personal preference by providing specific academic/curriculum justification for MAC upgrades and software.  The Visual Communication lab is exclusively MAC. Machines purchased by the school will have school-supported software.  During the support cycle, they will be replaced with PCs.  

2. Distance Education.  Eric Golanty

Proposed that the DE Subcommittee co-report to the Academic Senate and Curriculum Committee.  

3. PLATO  (PowerPoint presentation).  Richard Dry

PLATO, an online, interactive tutorial in reading and writing is available 24/7 off campus, and in Building 400 (with a PLATO assistant), 803, and the LRC.  Thirty licenses can be used simultaneously; 750 students and 19 instructors (English, ESL, Administration of Justice, Business, DSPS) have had PLATO orientations.  Questions before the committee:  Should PLATO be continued or replaced; LPC to host or continue to pay fee; should ongoing updates be purchased; should more licenses be purchased.

266 of the 303 students who responded to a user survey found PLATO useful with its emphasis on repetition, practice.  258 of 307 respondents would continue to use it for its ease of use.  Of the 8 of 19 instructors who responded to the survey the feedback was positive, especially English.  Some wished to have more time to evaluate PLATO’s effectiveness.  

The cost of PLATO is a major concern (hosting, technical updates, maintenance, initial fee).  There are also heavy demands of staff for orientations, record keeping and problem solving (might be absorbed by an ILC staff.); the download time could be slow when accessed from campus; it does not work with JAWS to permit accessibility for blind students; and some of the lessons and graphics are too juvenile/unsophisticated for the students.

The above concerns were eclipsed by PLATO’s draw on FTES/WSCH; its 24/7 availability; its audio feature for basic grammar and reading lessons which is helpful for ESL and DSPS;  its flexibility to be tailored for course specific paths; its self-contained record keeping; and its capability to customize learning paths drawn from diagnostic tests completed by the student.

PLATO is paid for through the end of the academic year 2004-2005.  Richard will research alternatives in the Spring.  Student and instructor evaluations of PLATO will continue to be compiled.   ILC (Integrated Learning Center) plans to utilize PLATO or its alternate.  

Richard recommended purchasing an additional 2 licenses to meet maximum class registration of 32; declining the purchase of ongoing update as unnecessary; and requesting a demonstration/presentation of the difference between self-hosted and PLATO-hosted.

Title III funding is ending; its renewal is not guaranteed.  Its availability to help pay the cost of PLATO for 2005-2006 is questionable.  The specifics of funding is a Planning and Budget Committee decision.  The Technology Committee can make recommendations.  This discussion raised the issue of the PBC’s approval of a computer equipment purchase without input from the Technology Committee.  

Motion: 

Greg Johns moved that the Technology Committee endorse the recommendation to the Planning & Budget Committee, Curriculum Committee, and Faculty Senate that a PLATO-like program would be beneficial to the students of Las Positas College.  Motion was seconded by Carolyn Baranouskas.  6 ayes and 1 nay.  

Eric Golanty was not convinced that the criteria of good ideas was met.  He will work with Richard Dry to prepare a rationale for the PBC meeting November 4.

4. Meeting adjourned at 4:30.

Next Meeting:  November 20.

Instructional Technology report (Scott Vigallon):

· Blackboard

· A form was sent to all Blackboard faculty Oct. 20, requesting the names of face-to-face courses that faculty want set up in Blackboard for the Spring 2005 semester. 

· Since online courses are in the schedule of classes, those are known. There are 54 sections of online courses listed in the schedule. 

· Evan Barshack is participating in the Online Course Development Program this semester, designing an Economics 2 course to offer in Spring 2005. 

· Applications for the Spring version of the OCDP will be sent to faculty on Oct. 27. Participants will design courses to be offered in Fall 2005. The deadline to turn in applications to division deans is Nov. 19.

· I am in the beginning stages of moving all of the content for the OCDP into a Blackboard shell. This will save copying the contents of the curriculum binder for each participant.

· The number of faculty using Blackboard in Fall 2004 for online and face-to-face courses has grown to 50.

· Scott participated in the first Blackboard faculty support webcast Oct. 4. Webcasts for this new series are scheduled for once a month.

· The announcement for the new Instructional Technology Support Specialist position is posted. Its closing date is Oct. 28. 

· Karen Zeigler, who has filled that role as a professional specialist, left that position Oct. 20 to work in DSPS.

· Harjit Saroay, who has been working in the 803 lab, will temporarily replace Karen until the new position is filled. Karen has been training Harjit for the past several weeks. 

· Harjit’s temporary schedule in the PDC is: Monday and Tuesday 1-5:30 p.m. and Thursday 1-5 p.m.

· The Instructional Technology department extended its license to use the online surveying tool Zoomerang for another year. The new license will extend through October 2005.

Distance Ed subcommittee

Oct. 22, 2004 Minutes

Members present: Eric Golanty, Philip Manwell, Scott Vigallon (chair, minutes-taker)

I. Distance Ed updates

a. Scott said that the Instructional Technology Support Specialist position was reposted and has a closing date of Oct. 28.


II. Online Course Development Program

a. Distribution and due dates for Spring applications were changed to Oct. 27 and Nov. 19, respectively

i. Scott asked if participants should have an option to complete the OCDP online. His reasoning was that if they are teaching online, they should have the chance to learn online, as well. The group agreed, then Scott asked what type of online course should be developed: self-paced, instructor-led or a hybrid (mixture of online and face-to-face). He mentioned the possibility of developing a hybrid as a first step toward developing a fully online course.

1. Eric said that, ultimately, the course should be fully online as a convenience to LPC adjunct faculty.  Eric added that regardless of the delivery mode, he’d like to see a progress report system set up whereby faculty participants would have to update their dean periodically on the progress that they’ve made. He also said that when a fully online course is developed, the participants should have to communicate with Scott after each module. 

2. Dr. Manwell said that he likes the hybrid model as an option. He added that the academic deans should have input into what this model looks like. Concerning the progress report idea, Dr. Manwell said he would talk about this at the next deans’ meeting and suggested that Scott talk to Ralph about this. 

3. Scott said he has begun to put his materials online, but in the process of doing so, he has to revise most of his documents, which is a time-consuming process. He said he will try to develop a hybrid whose online portion can then be used to create a fully online, self-paced course. 


III. Suggestions resulting from Amber Machamer’s  Sept. 29-30 presentations on DE success rates.

a. Scott presented the group with the list of suggestions (they are included below) and asked what, if any, of the suggestions this subcommittee could or should address, realizing that this subcommittee has not been tasked to deal with academic issues. 

i. The suggestions:

1. A counselor dedicated to DE

2. Peer counselors

a. PDC help with online students?

3. Basic skills help online

4. Mandatory orientations

5. Student success course online

6. Dropping students who don’t log in within a week

7. Emphasize withdrawal policy more

8. Special help for most at-risk students

9. Post a common criteria on what these classes entail 

10. Post success rates for DE students. Can post these in classes 

11. Uniformity in adding and dropping students

12. More faculty information pages on web

13. Beefed up online services 

14. Mandatory module when students register to see if savvy 

15. Online faculty support group to meet face-to-face

ii. Additional suggestions:

1. Online orientations

2. Student success face-to-face course

b. Eric mentioned that he would like to see a counselor dedicated to helping distance ed students and that he’d be willing to talk to Pam Luster about this.

c. Dr. Manwell said that just about all of the suggestions were academic issues. He said he would contact Joel Kinnamon about convening a district-wide group to address the academic issues. 

d. Eric said he would contact Lisa Everett about convening a subcommittee of the Curriculum Committee to address the issues.

e. The group agreed that the only suggestion that is not academic is number 12, “More faculty information pages on web”. Scott explained that this refers to pages on the Distance Ed web site that prospective students can click in order to learn more about that class. These pages describe a class and let students know what’s involved so they can make a more informed decision whether to register for it or not. 

i. Eric said that Scott should tell Ralph to tell the deans to have all of the DE faculty institute these.

ii. Scott said that only a handful of faculty have such pages despite the fact that he has created a template for them. He said the problem is that most faculty won’t update their pages for each new semester; therefore, they don’t get done.

iii. Eric suggested that Scott create a new template with the option of updating it each semester or not.

IV. Other issues

a. No other issues were reported.


Scott mentioned that the next two meetings are scheduled for days when the campus is closed due to holidays. The group agreed that the next meeting will be rescheduled for Nov. 19
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